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QuickPoint! – Florida Legislature Gives 

18,000 More Children the Chance for a Great 

Education 
 

By Kathryn Hickok 

 

This week, the Florida legislature passed a bill that would create a scholarship 

program for lower-income families called the Family Empowerment Scholarship. 

The Family Empowerment Scholarship will provide lower-income children with 

scholarships equal to 95% of the state portion of funding to school districts. The 

Family Empowerment Scholarship is expected to be signed into law soon by 

Governor Ron DeSantis. 

 

The Family Empowerment Scholarship will complement Florida’s other parental 

choice programs, the McKay Scholarship for children with special needs and Step 

Up for Students for children from low-income families. According to the American 

Federation for Children, which promotes parental choice in K-12 education, the 

parents of more than 170,000 Florida children wanted to apply for 100,000 

scholarships available through Step Up for Students for the current school year. By 

authorizing 18,000 new scholarships in its first year, with a subsequent annual 

growth rate of 7,000 per year, the new Florida law will increase the education 

options available to low-income Florida parents. 

 

Oregon should take a serious look at the diversity of parental choice options low-

income families now have in states like Florida and across the country. It’s time for 

Oregon to expand the role of parents choosing―and schools delivering―better 

education through school choice, because every child deserves a chance for a 

successful school experience and a better future today. 

 

 

Kathryn Hickok is Executive Vice President of Cascade Policy Institute, Oregon’s 

free market public policy research organization. 
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	“Allowing a community to customize the execution of statewide policies to match the community’s capacity would make a real difference in the resilience of rural communities.”

